
Good News 
JUNE 2025 

FROM THE RECTOR 
 

Dear Friends, 

 

With the coming of 

summer, we at St. 

Andrew will enter 

into the gentle 

rhythm of the long 

green season. I 

know that I for one 

am looking forward 

to time outdoors in 

sun and shade, 

and time for rest 

and relaxation. I 

expect you are too! 

 

Just a reminder 

that church at St. 

Andrew continues 

all summer long - 

every Sunday at 

10:30am, 

alternating Holy Eucharist (1st and 3rd Sundays), and Morning Prayer (2nd and 4th Sundays).  

On 5th Sundays, we’ll share a combined Eucharist with Church of the Epiphany, Euclid, our 

shared ministry partner. This June 29 is our first combined Eucharist, and it will take 
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FROM THE RECTOR (CONT.) 

place at Epiphany, 21000 Lakeshore Blvd., Euclid. 

Church at Epiphany starts at 9:45 am so be sure 

to set your alarm accordingly. Carpooling will be 

available for this service. Please let Sherrie know 

if you would like to carpool and we’ll do our best to 

set it up. 

 

On Saturday June 28 St. Andrew, Epiphany, and 

friends will gather together at St. Andrew for a 

summer movie night. We’ll start the evening with a 

hotdog grill/drinks/chips, followed by popcorn, 

raffle baskets, a sing-along around the campfire, 

and a movie under the stars (or in the parish hall, 

depending on weather). Hope to see you there! 

 

Our garden is growing, bocce is right around the 

corner, (check our website for registration 

materials or contact the church office), and 

summer beckons. What could be better! 

 

Lord God, Creator of all things, 

guide our steps and strengthen our hearts 

during these months of summer and vacation 

days. 

Grant us refreshment of mind and body. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen. 

-Xavier University Summer Prayers 

 

MEN’S GROUP MEETINGS 

 

The Men’s Group will meet in the Narthex on 

Monday, June 2nd and 16th.  We will begin our 

summer book reading of Faith by Jimmy Carter. 
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BOCCE EMPIRE 

The flowers are blooming, the trees are flowering, 

and the birds have returned north for the 

summer.  That means it's time to stretch out those 

throwing arms and register for St. Andrew's 

summer bocce season! 

 

Attached are the flyer with schedule and the sign-

up sheet for the 2025 season.  Like past years, 

we'll play on Tuesday nights.  Please follow the 

instructions on the sheet to register.  I look forward 

to seeing you on the lawn this summer!  

 

The Commissioner, 

 

Chris Peshek 

 

 

PICNIC AND A MOVIE 

 

Please join us for our Picnic and a 

Movie night on Saturday, June 25th.  

We are raising funds to help fix the 

roof in our parish hall.  Please think 

about donating a raffle basket and 

inviting friends and family to attend.   

 

If you have questions or want to 

help, see Mary Provins. 
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LAKE COUNTY PRIDE 

 

St. Andrew will have a booth at Lake County Pride 

on Saturday, June 14th from 11 to 5.  Please come 

visit and show our support to the LGTBQ+ 

community. 

 

PARISH HALL FLOOR 

 

Joe Sturm (Joe has done 75%) and I have been 

removing the wax from the parish hall floor. See 

pictures. 

 

We still have the pantry and kitchen plus the 

corner where the chairs were stored. 

 

June Webb 
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FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

The Fundraising Committee is having their next 

meeting on Tuesday, June 10th at 6 pm.  All are 

welcome to attend!  If you have ideas but are 

unable to attend, please contact Mary Provins or 

Janna Penkowski. 

 

Our Election Day Bake Sale made $462!  This is a 
great result for a small election.  Thank you to all 
the bakers who made it happen! 
 

Our 3rd Annual Candy Apple Craft Fair will be held 

on Saturday, October 11th.  Applications have 

already gone out to last year’s vendors and we 

have already sold 13 spaces!  Extra applications 

and flyers are available in the Narthex and are 

also attached to this email.  Please take a couple 

of flyers and post them up around town. 

 

 

THANK YOU 

Thanks to the following who keep Saint Andrew 

clean and organized: 

 

Janna Penkowski for cleaning behind the dossal 

curtain all the flower guild/ candles etc. 

 

Marsia Berlan for helping organize and clean out 

the sacristy and repairing altar veils that were 

damaged by mice. 

 

Rick Berlan for removing the extra cables from the 

office. 

 

Sherrie for being a smiling face and keeping up 

with her numerous duties in the office. 

 

John Spiesman for his writing prowess and 

organizational skills and knowledge 

about the church. 

 

Joe Sturm for starting the process of 

removing the wax in the Parish hall 

his continue work on it. 

For repairing the assembly room 

door. 

 

Doug Sundstrom for as many things 

that he does as the junior warden: 

cleaning out the gutters on the roof, 

meeting with the electricians at the 

church. 

 

Alex and the men’s group for 

rearranging the North space with the 

mini altar in pew. 

 

Chris Whitaker for keeping us 

updated and thanking Roger Sustar 

and Susan Swain for the donation of 

landscaping and mowing of St. 

Andrew. 

FINANCIAL COMMITTEE 

The Financial committee has 

implemented a new expenditure and 

reimbursement process. This is 

explained in an attachment at the 

end of the newsletter. 

ALTAR GUILD 

Does anyone know who might have 

one of the home communion kits?  If 

you can help, please see June Webb 

or text her. 
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A NOTE FROM THE BENCH 

 

A Muse on Seasons 

June, 2025 

 

 

A song written by Pete 

Seeger in 1959, and 

made famous by The 

Byrds in 1965, resonates with me as our liturgical 

season begins to shift from Eastertide to Sundays 

after Pentecost, or Ordinary Time. Turn, Turn, 

Turn, is taken from the first eight verses of the 

third chapter of Ecclesiastes (except the title 

phrase repeated throughout the song.)  

 

The third chapter of Ecclesiastes talks about a 

cyclical, balanced life in which everything happens 

at an appointed time. We are invited through this 

passage to embrace our inherent life rhythm – 

birth to death, and other tensions of opposites, 

weeping and laughing, and building and tearing 

down, all of which have an appointed time and 

place within our rhythm of life. We are invited to 

find peace within God’s amazing design and to 

appreciate each season, even with the difficulties 

and challenges each may present.  

 

To everything, turn, turn, turn 

There is a season, turn, turn, turn 

And a time to every purpose under heaven 

 

A time to be born, a time to die 

A time to plant, a time to reap 

A time to kill, a time to heal 

A time to laugh, a time to weep 

 

To everything, turn, turn, turn 

There is a season, turn, turn, turn 

And a time to every purpose, under heaven 

 

A time to build up, a time to break 

down 

A time to dance, a time to mourn 

A time to cast away stones 

A time to gather stones together 

 

To everything, turn, turn, turn 

There is a season, turn, turn, turn 

And a time to every purpose under 

heaven 

                                                     

Pete Seeger, 1959 

 

The Great Fifty Days of Easter ends 

with Pentecost, the fiftieth day of 

Easter, and we transition to the 

Sundays after Pentecost, or Ordinary 

Time, which begins on the Monday 

after Pentecost and continues until 

we celebrate the beginning of the 

new church year – the First Sunday 

of Advent. Ordinary Time is the 

longest of the liturgical seasons, and 

is often called the green season, 

because the predominant liturgical 

color is green. In Ordinary Time, our 

scriptures focus more on the daily 

life and teaching of Jesus, rather 

than specific events such as Jesus’s 

birth, death and resurrection.  (As I 

mused about this transition in our 

liturgical season, I found many 

reminders that Ordinary Time, 

doesn’t mean that we sit back, relax 

and forget about church until 

Advent!) 

 

There are many symbols of the turn, 

turn, turning of our liturgical season, 

and each part of the former and the 

latter has an appointed time.  
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Gustav Holst, an English composer (1974-1934), 

composed The Planets’ Suite between 1914 and 

1916.  The Planets’ represents all known planets 

or the solar system visible from Earth at the time 

(Pluto had not been discovered), as well as their 

astrological character. The fourth movement of 

this suite, Jupiter, the Bringer of Jollity, is 

considered a highlight of this work.  In the middle 

section of the Jupiter movement, a beautiful hymn 

tune is found – Thaxted – named for the English 

village in which Holst lived much of his life.  

 

This stately hymn tune theme will be part of our 

turning of the liturgical seasons this year and 

offered in thanksgiving for the work of Eunice and 

our St. Andrew Choir who diligently prepare and 

assist in leading our liturgy throughout the year 

(choir becomes more informal in the Summer, 

hence our special gratitude at the beginning of 

June). This hymn, When All Was Dark and 

Formless, was written by Jeffery Rowthorn in 2015 

to Holst’s tune Thaxted, and invites us to embrace 

this time of seasonal change with gratitude, 

wonder and praise.  Please rise when you hear 

Thaxted begin to play at the end of Communion 

and raise your voice acknowledging 

the turning of the liturgical season, 

and in thanksgiving to our choir. 

 

Inspiring and empow’ring 

the Spirit bids us raise, 

in place of Babel’s discord, 

a Pentecost of praise. 

 

May teachers, poets, artists 

conductors of the choir, 

may organists and singers 

and each of us aspire 

to see our work as worship 

that hallows all our days 

as all rejoice together 

in wonder, love and praise. 

                                                                          

When All Was Dark and 

Formless, Jeffery Rowthorn, 

2015 

 

May it be so. May the Blessings and 

Joy of Pentecost abound. 

 

John Spiesman, Organist 
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PRAYER CALENDAR 

Let's Pray for Each Other! 

Introducing the Prayer Calendar, which will come to you each month in your newsletter. You'll 

note that there is a parish member designated for each day of the month on the calendar. 

Please take a moment to pray for that person on the day indicated, whether you know them or 

not!  Prayer blesses the one who prays and the one who receives prayer, so incorporating this 

prayer calendar into your daily devotions is a win/win situation! 
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LECTOR AND VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE 
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PARISH CALENDAR 
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